NANPEAN SCHOOL
NEWSLETTER

NURTURING CHILDREN'S
PASSION TO SUCCEED

Friday 26th April 2024
Dates for the Diary

¢ Monday 6th May : Early May Bank Holiday -

- School closed.
_______..-———I- e Monday 13th - Thursday 16th May : Year 6
. SATs week.

= . Friday 17th May : Parents Forum @ 9am

"‘ 3 ¢ Monday 27th - Friday 31st May : Half Term

\

Head Teacher Weekly Update

It was lovely to finally see some sunshine last weekend and this week at times (especially at the start of the week).
It was great to see Summer Term extra-curricular activities (often referred to as ‘clubs’) beginning this week, and |
enjoyed the first session of my ‘club’ (Athletics) after school today (as | write this on Thursday evening). | often compare
our offer to that of other schools, and feel we offer a good range of opportunities and experiences, at no additional cost
to families, and these are often better than, or at least on a par with, schools that are much bigger than us.

This week has been a strange week, as | was not in school for nearly two full days (Monday and Wednesday) this week.
This was due to me being at other schools within our trust (TPAT) as part of the partnership where Headteacher's visit
other schools to network and share ideas, and to support other schools regarding school improvement.

On Monday, we had our weekly staff meeting (instead of Wednesday) as this was the Trust Behaviour Lead sharing ideas
and expectations in relation to the TPAT Behaviour Policy, which is about to be released and will then be adapted at
school before being approved by Governors. Once this is complete, | will let parents know that it has been updated and is
available on our website.

On Tuesday, the Trust SEND Lead visited school for his termly visit. This was positive in relation to provision, while also
giving a few further ideas that will now be actioned by Miss Morrison as SENDCo, in conjunction with class teacher.
When | returned to school on Wednesday, | had a meeting with Grammarsaurus in relation to Curriculum planning and
beginning to think about the next academic year (beginning in September 2024).

Unfortunately, this busy start to the week meant that | didn't send out Curriculum Learning Maps for this term until the end
of the week instead of nearer the beginning of the week as originally planned. These were sent via Class Dojo and also will
be available on our website by the end of next week. | always enjoy reading these and sharing them with the school
community so that you are able to see what children will be learning and experiencing this term.

At the time of writing (Thursday evening), | am looking forward to meeting with our Chair of Governors (Mark Tucker)
tomorrow, as we try to catch up every few weeks, so this is our first meeting of the Summer Term.
I hope that all families have a lovely weekend. Best wishes,

Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher).

ATTENDANCE

Eden - 95% Melbur - 95.3%

Hendra - 91.5% Drinnick - 96.6%
Prosper - 98% Rosemellyn - 95.3%
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§ The brightest fun
run for everyone!

Saturday 15 June 2024
RAF St Mawgan, Newquay
Sign up feday!

www.chsw.org.uk/rainbow

M Raising vital funds for children and young
people living with lfe-limiting conditions

I Register early for discounted tickets

Housepoints
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THIS WEEK, TREVOSE (RED) ARE IN THE LEAD WITH 259 POINTS,
FOLLOWED BY PENDEEN (BLUE) WITH 251 POINTS IN SECOND
AND GODREVEY (GREEN) IN THIRD WITH 249 POINTS.




Weekly Home Debate ~ INSET Days 2024/25

Just before Easter, | started to think about INSET Days
for the next academic year (2024-25). | always like to
share these with parents as soon as possible. These
are not set yet, and won't be until May or June, but
advance notice that | expect our INSET Days for 2024~
25 to be: Tuesday 3rd September, 2024; Wednesday
4th September, 2024; Monday 4th November, 2024
(TPAT INSET Day); Monday 6th January, 2025; and
Friday 6th June, 2025. | hope this advance notice of
our expected INSET Days helps parents to plan

childcare, etc... on these days when school is closed
I hope you enjoy discussing and debating this and | to children.

look forward to hearing your views. | will comment on

This week, the weekly debate asks if religious studies
should be kept out of schools. Please access this via
the link below (this was also posted on Class Dojo at
the beginning of the week) and is sent to children and
parents to encourage families to discuss topical
issues.

any views | hear in the following week's newsletter and
will also share a new debate topic to discuss then!

Last week, the debate asked if it is wrong for devices
to track you. Many people said that it is completely
wrong, as our lives should be private, and | completely
agree!

Age Restricted Media
Tha n k you ! ! ! We would like to remind all parents / carers and children

We would like to say a hige THANK YOU to Mrs to be cautious when using any age restricted apps such
Hancock for her very generous donation of books o8 _FocebOOk’ Wha.ts'épp’ Snap Chat etc.
for our School Library. We truly appreciate your Any app with an age restriction, should only be used by

) the age group suggested. These restrictions are in place
kindness!
g

to safeguard all users.



https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-religious-studies-be-kept-out-of-schools/
https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-religious-studies-be-kept-out-of-schools/

Rosemellyn Incinerator Visit

“Year 6 recently visited the Cornish Economic Recycling Centre in St Dennis. The incinerator
processes and burns the waste collected from all over Cornwall, and can get up to 2200
degrees Celsius. It can turn waste into energy that powers our electric items such as
internet, cookers and fridges. Most of the time it burns hazardous things such as soils,
sludges and oils, or non recyclable items.” - Rianon - Rosemellyn Class

All Stars Cricket is the best cnicket
experience for 5-8 year-olds

All kids are guaranteed to
develop new skills while having
¢ funand making friends

Participants receive
a personalised t-shirt

Calling all 8-11 year olds!

Whether a graduate from All Stars or
new to the sport, Dynamos Cricket is
an exciting way for kids to play, learn
cricket skills and make new friends.

Participants receive a personalised
New Balance shirt with their name
and chosen number.

Sign up today at

allstarscricket.co.uk

dynamoscricket.co.uk
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